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SZ. Irenaeus  

Dear Parents and Alumni: 
 
As we celebrate the 50

th
 anniversary of our Parish School, we congratulate our current students and our Alumni 

for their many accomplishments. 
 

Catholic Identity continues to be lived out daily by our students and faculty through our formal Stewardship 
Program. Each class was responsible for a monthly Stewardship Project, a monthly Stewardship mass, and a 
class retreat. 
 

Technology Integration continued to be a major focus as we prepare our students to work effectively in an ever-
changing technological generation. All students developed four Technology Integration Projects.Thirty-six laptop 
computers were purchased and used by students in grades 6-8 for integration into Language Arts, Science, and 
Mathematics. In addition, 6

th
 grade students were involved with ñSnapshot of the Worldò, where students utilized 

major areas of Technology to create a multimedia travel magazine that showcased several countries around the 
world. This curriculum also provided the 6

th
 grade students with a foundation in graphic manipulation and editing 

skills by using Photoshop Elements. To keep our faculty updated, they received ten hours of Technology In-
service training over the school year.  
 

Our students continue to be successful with Standardized Testing (ITBS), and ACRE (Religion Testing grades 
5&8), scoring at or above Diocesan test scores. Once again, our 8

th
 grade class was most successful through its 

participation in the Orange County Academic Pentathlon.  
 

The achievements of our Alumni continue to be amazing as you will see when you read this newsletter. The 
accomplishments of our Alumni verify the success of St. Irenaeus Parish Schoolôs Mission: ñéto provide a Christ-
centered foundation that helps our students develop to their full potential spiritually and academically, challenging 
them to excel today as students and tomorrow as leaders in their communities.ò Our success has been made 
possible by dedicated faculty, supportive clergy, parents, alumni, and parishioners. We thank you for your 
generosity. 
 

As our school year comes to a close, we would like to acknowledge the retirement of two very dedicated, 
excellent faculty members and thank them for their many years of service at St. Irenaeus Parish School: Mrs. 
Barbara Parsons, Kindergarten (31 years at St. I and 9 years at other Catholic Schools) and Mrs. Rosalind 
Rawlings, Physical Education/Athletic Director (34 years at St. I). We wish them both the best as they begin a 
new era in their lives. 
 

I will also be retiring at the end of this school year, after serving St. Irenaeus for 25 years. I would like to thank all 
of you for your support and friendship during my years at St. Irenaeus. You will be pleased to know that Mrs. 
Monica Hayden, an alumna of St. Irenaeus Parish School, will assume the Principalship beginning July 1

st
. We 

wish her the best and I know she will serve our school and parish well. 
 

Best wishes for an enjoyable summer! May the peace of Christ be with you! 
 
 
 

Darlene V. Hembreiker, M.Ed. 
Principal  



Anniversary Memories  

St. Irenaeus Alumni Newsletter 

Handbook Changes Over The Years  
A lot has changed over the past 50 years at St. Irenaeus 
Parish School. Take a look at these few pages from the 
Student/Parent Handbook of 1963-1964 and the last page 
from the 1969-1970 book. Here are some of the rules: 
 

Z Parents must not disturb the classrooms, if the office 
ladies canôt help you then see one of the sisters after 
school. (Item #10) 

Z Mothers were not allowed to wear slacks or pedal pushers 
on campus. (Item # 13) 

Z If it is raining at 12:00 noon and students are deprived a 
noon recess, school will dismiss at 2:30. ( Item #17) 

Help Us Find Lost Alumni  
If you have information about other alumni, 
please call or email us at 714-827-4500 or 
alumni@stischoolcypress.org. 
 

Parents of alumni: If your son or daughter no 
longer lives at this address, please call 714-827-4500 to 
update his/her records. If you wish to receive School/
Alumni Newsletters contact us either by phone or email 
us at development@stischoolcypress.org. 

Recollections from Terry Cathcart  

Class of 1971 
Terry was in the first grade the year that the school 
opened. Here are some of her memories: 
 

ñAs classes moved up from 
the 1st grade, and if your 
grade was a single number 
as in 1, 2, 3, you had a nun 
for a teacher. If your grade 
was 1A, 2A, 3A, etc, you had 
a lay teacher. Every other 
year from 1st grade thru 6th 
grade students switched from 
a nun to a lay teacher. 
Everyone had the same 
classmates year after year. 

Beginning in 7th grade and going forward, students 
were mixed as they moved on to the next grade level.ò 

1969-1970 


